

July 28,2022
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for July 28,2022 was called to order by Matt McSparren Chairman. Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Fred Buckholtz, and Eric Heil (Township Manager). Guests were recorded in the attendance book. This meeting was recorded.
PUBLIC COMMENTS - None.
ADOPTION OF AGENDA

Fred Buckholtz made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold - absent, Fred Buckholtz - yes).
1.  MINUTES
Matt McSparren then asked for any additions or corrections to the minutes of the July 14,2022 meeting. Fred Buckholtz made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Matt McSparren seconded, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -absent, Fred Buckholtz - yes).

2.  EXPENDITURES
Matt McSparren made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Fred Buckholtz, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -absent, Fred Buckholtz - yes).

3.  PERSONS/ITEMS ON THE AGENDA –

1. Donation to for Cranberry Festival – Board was presented with dates of the Cranberry Festival as well as past donation amounts. Motion to donate $1000 made by Matt, second by Fred. (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold -absent, Fred Buckholtz – yes.) 
2. Administrative Assistant Pam Exley explained to the board that the owner of 846 Big Egypt Rd has requested that a 2022 property tax payment be refunded so that the refunded amount can be applied to 2020 taxes which are delinquent, and to avoid the property going to tax sale. A discussion then took place. The board asked that Pam compose a motion with specific wording and that it be presented at the next meeting. This item was tabled until a future meeting. 
3. Board was presented with resolution 8-22 which is for approval of a sewage planning module at 1450 SR 157 for a new septic system. Matt made motion to approve, second by Fred. (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold – absent, Fred Buckholtz-yes.)
4.  STAFF REPORTS – 
Township Manager –Eric Heil spoke to the board about: the poor condition of the Salt Box house at the bike trail and that the Allegheny Valley Trails had obtained a quote for repairs and has applied for a grant with the assistance of Kim Harris of the O.R.A. Crews have completed tar and chipping for the year. The 4H Fair workday is July 29th. Township Staff has completed yearly MSHA mine safety training. The USACE rain and stream gauges are in. 

5.  PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE
6.  COMMENTS OF MEMBERS – 
Pam and Matt spoke about the Township’s dues to the O.R.A. and a request for an invoice to be sent to us. 

The next regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be August 11, 2022, at 10:30AM. There being no further business, Fred Buckholtz made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:17PM. Seconded by Matt McSparren. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold - absent, Fred Buckholtz - yes).

ATTEST:
Eric Heil
Township Manager

